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END OF THE RALLY YEAR   

As the AGM approaches it is time to end another rally year, thank you to each and everyone of 
you that have attended the rallies – without you we wouldn’t have a club!! 

 
Special thanks to the stewards old and new that have given up valuable time and put in 

extreme effort for our enjoyment. 
 
 

CHAIRLADYS CHATTER 

Dear Centre Members 

Well autumn is well on its way and the heating has started to go on in our caravan for those chilly 

evenings.   This time has come around so quickly as here we are with our last newsletter before 

the 2017 AGM, it’s like I only just begun writing the first one.   

Dave and I have attended as many rallies as we could, for those ones that I have attended thank 

you for having me as your flag officer.  Unfortunately, work commitments and a limited 

committee did not allow us to attend more. 

To all the stewards and assistant stewards & helpers thank you for giving up your free time, so 

that we can enjoy our hobby with you.  

I’ve really enjoyed my year as Chairlady and working alongside the current committee, many 

committee members as you know are leaving us this year and I wish them well for the future.  

I would like to say a big thank you to all the people that still donated their money to my charity 

Children’s Hospice South West, even though my Coasteering event did not take place.                 

Once again THANK YOU. 

Best Wishes to all  

From 

Michelle Stuttaford                                                                                                                                           

Chairlady (2016-2017)  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank each and everyone of you for your support 

throughout the year, it hasn’t been without its challenges but 

on a whole it has been enjoyable. 

Whether you purchased raffle tickets, bacon sandwiches or let 

us wash your caravans   all of the donations have helped us 

raise much needed funds for the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit at 

Derriford Hospital. 

Unfortunately, due to the lack of youngsters on the rally field at 

present we are unable to run a committee next year, however 

that doesn’t mean you’ve seen the back of us – we will still be 

around and still selling bacon sandwiches, if you need any 

assistance with anything on site please don’t hesitate to ask!! 

Thanks again 

Zoe Biddle 

 

Secretarys Ramblings 

 

 
 

 

 

Hi Everyone.  

Well the end of an era has come, which some of you might see 

as great news and others might feel a little sad.  

I have served on the Committee for 13years approximately and I 

am finally not going to stand for re-election. I have enjoyed my 

time serving the D&C Centre and membership; mostly it has 

been great and interesting but like everything it has its up and 

downs.  

I really must thank all of you who have supported me, (and Alan) 

when we have run rallies or I have needed some advice. It has 

been much appreciated. 

I really can’t write a “Rambling” without a reminder to renew 

your Centre Membership annually when you renew your Club 

Membership. 

 

Euphine Bromell 

Retiring Secretary (or is it tired?) 

YOUTH REPORT 

SECRETARYS RAMBLINGS Rally News 

6TH
 – 8TH

 OCTOBER 2017 
AGM @ HARFORD BRIDGE, 

PETER TAVY. 
If you are unable to join 
us on the rally, the AGM 
will commence at 2PM in 

Peter Tavy Village, 
everybody welcome – 
please remember to 

bring your membership 
card. 

 
13TH

 – 25TH
 OCTOBER 2017 

AUTUMN COLOURS @ 

HELIGAN 
Possible availability on 
this popular rally due to 

cancellation – please 
check with the Stewards. 

 

Cancelled Rallies 
It is with much regret 
that we have had to 
cancel the following 

rallies : 
 

MORE QUESTIONS THAN 

ANSWERS @ LITTLE BODIEVE 

20TH
 – 22ND

 OCTOBER 
 

AN EVENING AT THE RACES @ 

LITTLE BODIEVE 
27TH

 – 29TH
 OCTOBER 

 

CREALY SPOOKY WEEKEND @ 

CREALY ADVENTURE PARK 
27TH

 – 29TH
 OCTOBER 

 
1ST

 – 3RD
 DECEMBER 2017 

XMAS PARTY @ HILLHEAD 
 

Sorry this rally is now 

FULL 
 

28TH
 DEC – 2ND

 JAN 18 
NEW YEAR AT CHARMOUTH 

New Year Celebrations 

with licensed clubhouse, 

short walk to the beach, 

village and bus stops. 


